





Year 6 Reading and Writing Home Learning

Hi year 6,

We hope that you enjoyed the sun over the last few weeks and didn't eat too much chocolate!

The home learning you have been sending us has been so impressive and we are very proud of the amount of time and effort you have been dedicating to learning at home.

This is **week two** of your home learning and it includes: reading activities, writing activities and a bit more art. You will need to complete the tasks in order. As always we want you to take care with your handwriting and presentation and are really looking forward to seeing some of the great learning we know you will complete this week so we can add this to our year 6 Star Learning page on the website.

You will recognise our reading task sheets, learning objectives and steps to success. Make sure you use these to help you when working through each of the learning tasks.

Have fun with your learning!

Mrs Davie, Mrs Booth, Mrs McQuay and Mr Richards

I can use a range of strategies to work out what the text says and can pronounce words correctly.



Task one: Read Chapter 1

PART ONE YOU ARE ENTERING CAMP GREEN LAKE 1

There is no lake at Camp Green Lake. There once was a very large lake here, the largest lake in Texas. That was over a hundred years ago. Now it is just a dry, flat wasteland. There used to be a town of Green Lake as well. The town shrivelled and dried up along with the lake, and the people who lived there.

During the summer the daytime temperature hovers around ninety-five degrees in the shade— if you can find any shade. There's not much shade in a big dry lake. The only trees are two old oaks on the eastern edge of the "lake." A hammock is stretched between the two trees, and a log cabin stands behind that. The campers are forbidden to lie in the hammock. It belongs to the Warden. The Warden owns the shade.

Out on the lake, rattlesnakes and scorpions find shade under rocks and in the holes dug by the campers. Here's a good rule to remember about rattlesnakes and scorpions: If you don't bother them, they won't bother you. Usually. Being bitten by a scorpion or even a rattlesnake is not the worst thing that can happen to you. You won't die. Usually. Sometimes a camper will try to be bitten by a scorpion, or even a small rattlesnake. Then he will get to spend a day or two recovering in his tent, instead of having to dig a hole out on the lake But you don't want to be bitten by a yellow-spotted lizard. That's the worst thing that can happen to you. You will die a slow and painful death. Always. If you get bitten by a yellow-spotted lizard, you might as well go into the shade of the oak trees and lie in the hammock. There is nothing anyone can do to you anymore.

Task two:

TLHT retrieve information about a setting

Read chapter one and retrieve information about Camp Green Lake. What is this setting like?

Retrieve

What is Camp Green lake actually like? Use your reading skills to retrieve information about this setting and create a list of what can be found here.

I can use a range of strategies to work out what the text says and can pronounce words correctly.



Task one: Read Chapter 2,3 and 4.

2

The reader is probably asking: Why would anyone go to Camp Green Lake? Most campers weren't given a choice. Camp Green Lake is a camp for bad boys. If you take a bad boy and make him dig a hole every day in the hot sun, it will turn him into a good boy. That was what some people thought.

Stanley Yelnats was given a choice. The judge said, "You may go to jail, or you may go to Camp Green Lake." Stanley was from a poor family. He had never been to camp before.

3

Stanley Yelnats was the only passenger on the bus, not counting the driver or the guard. The guard sat next to the driver with his seat turned around facing Stanley. A rifle lay across his lap. Stanley was sitting about ten rows back, handcuffed to his armrest. His backpack lay on the seat next to him. It contained his toothbrush, toothpaste, and a box of stationery his mother had given him. He'd promised to write to her at least once a week.

He looked out the window, although there wasn't much to see— mostly fields of hay and cotton. He was on a long bus ride to nowhere. The bus wasn't air-conditioned, and the hot, heavy air was almost as stifling as the handcuffs. Stanley and his parents had tried to pretend that he was just going away to camp for a while, just like rich kids do.

When Stanley was younger he used to play with stuffed animals, and pretend the animals were at camp. Camp Fun and Games he called it. Sometimes he'd have them play soccer with a marble. Other times they'd run an obstacle course, or go bungee jumping off a table, tied to broken rubber bands. Now Stanley tried to pretend he was going to Camp Fun and Games Maybe he'd make some friends, he thought. At least he'd get to swim in the lake.

He didn't have any friends at home. He was overweight and the kids at his middle school often teased him about his size. Even his teachers sometimes made cruel comments without realizing it. On his last day of school, his math teacher, Mrs Bell, taught ratios. As an example, she chose the heaviest kid in the class and the lightest kid in the class, and had them weigh themselves. Stanley weighed three times as much as the other boy. Mrs. Bell wrote the ratio on the board, 3:1, unaware of how much embarrassment she had caused both of them.

Stanley was arrested later that day. He looked at the guard who sat slumped in his seat and wondered if he had fallen asleep. The guard was wearing sunglasses, so Stanley couldn't see his eyes. Stanley was not a bad kid. He was innocent of the crime for which he was convicted He'd just been in the wrong place at the wrong time. It was all because of his no-good-dirty-rotten-pig-stealing-great-grandfather! He smiled. It was a family joke. Whenever anything went wrong, they always blamed Stanley's no-good-dirty-rotten-pig-stealing-great-great-grandfather.

Supposedly, he had a great-great-grandfather who had stolen a pig from a one-legged Gypsy, and she put a curse on him and all his descendants. Stanley and his parents didn't believe in curses, of course, but whenever anything went wrong, it felt good to be able to blame someone.

Things went wrong a lot. They always seemed to be in the wrong place at the wrong time.

He looked out the window at the vast emptiness. He watched the rise and fall of a telephone wire. In his mind he could hear his father's gruff voice softly singing to him

"If only, if only," the woodpecker sighs,

"The bark on the tree was just a little bit softer."

While the wolf waits below, hungry and lonely, He cries to the moo— oo— oon,

"If only, if only."

It was a song his father used to sing to him. The melody was sweet and sad, but Stanley's favourite part was when his father would howl the word "moon".

The bus hit a small bump and the guard sat up, instantly alert. Stanley's father was an inventor. To be a successful inventor you need three things: intelligence, perseverance, and just a little bit of luck. Stanley's father was smart and had a lot of perseverance. Once he started a project he would work on it for years, often going days without sleep. He just never had any luck. Every time an experiment failed, Stanley could hear him cursing his dirty-rotten-pig-stealing-great-grandfather.

Stanley's father was also named Stanley Yelnats. Stanley's father's full name was Stanley Yelnats III. Our Stanley is Stanley Yelnats IV. Everyone in his family had always liked the fact that "Stanley Yelnats" was spelled the same frontward and backward. So they kept naming their sons Stanley. Stanley was an only child, as was every other Stanley Yelnats before him. All of them had something else in common. Despite their awful luck, they always remained hopeful. As Stanley's father liked to say, "I learn from failure." But perhaps that was part of the curse as well. If Stanley and his father weren't always hopeful, then it wouldn't hurt so much every time their hopes were crushed. "Not every Stanley Yelnats has been a failure," Stanley's mother often pointed out, whenever Stanley or his father became so discouraged that they actually started to believe in the curse.

The first Stanley Yelnats, Stanley's great-grandfather, had made a fortune m the stock market. "He couldn't have been too unlucky." At such times she neglected to mention the bad luck that befell the first Stanley Yelnats. He lost his entire fortune when he was moving from New York to California. His stagecoach was robbed by the outlaw Kissin' Kate Barlow. If it weren't for that, Stanley's family would now be living in a mansion on a beach in California. Instead, they were crammed in a tiny apartment that smelled of burning rubber and foot odor. If only, if only . . . The apartment smelled the way it did because Stanley's father was trying to invent a way to recycle old sneakers. "The first person who finds a use for old sneakers," he said, "will be a very rich man." It was this latest project that led to Stanley's arrest.

The bus ride became increasingly bumpy because the road was no longer paved. Actually, Stanley had been impressed when he first found out that his great-grandfather was robbed by Kissin' Kate Barlow. True, he would have preferred living on the beach in California, but it was still kind of cool to have someone in your family robbed by a famous outlaw. Kate Barlow didn't actually kiss Stanley's great-grandfather. That would have been really cool, but she only kissed the men she killed. Instead, she robbed him and left him stranded in the middle of the desert. "He was lucky to have survived," Stanley's mother was quick to point out.

The bus was slowing down. The guard grunted as he stretched his arms. "Welcome to Camp Green Lake," said the driver. Stanley looked out the dirty window. He couldn't see a lake. And hardly anything was green.

4

Stanley felt somewhat dazed as the guard unlocked his handcuffs and led him off the bus. He'd been on the bus for over eight hours. "Be careful," the bus driver said as Stanley walked down the steps. Stanley wasn't sure if the bus driver meant for him to be careful going down the steps, or if he was telling him to be careful at Camp Green Lake. "Thanks for the ride," he said. His mouth was dry and his throat hurt. He stepped onto the hard, dry dirt. There was a band of sweat around his wrist where the handcuff had been. The land was barren and desolate. He could see a few rundown buildings and some tents. Farther away there was a cabin beneath two tall trees. Those two trees were the only plant life he could see. There weren't even weeds.

The guard led Stanley to a small building. A sign on front said, YOU ARE ENTERING CAMP GREEN LAKE JUVENILE CORRECTIONAL FACILITY. Next to it was another sign which declared that it was a violation of the Texas Penal Code to bring guns, explosives, weapons, drugs, or alcohol onto the premises. As Stanley read the sign he couldn't help but think, Well, duh! The guard led Stanley into the building, where he felt the welcome relief of air-conditioning. A man was sitting with his feet up on a desk. He turned his head when Stanley and the guard entered, but otherwise didn't move. Even though he was inside, he wore sunglasses and a cowboy hat. He also held a can of soda, and the sight of it made Stanley even more aware of his own thirst. He waited while the bus guard gave the man some papers to sign. "That's a lot of sunflower seeds," the bus guard said. Stanley noticed a burlap sack filled with sunflower seeds on the floor next to the desk. "I quit smoking last month," said the man in the cowboy hat. He had a tattoo of a rattlesnake on his arm, and as he signed his name, the snake's rattle seemed to wiggle "I used to smoke a pack a day. Now I eat a sack of these every week "The guard laughed.

There must have been a small refrigerator behind his desk, because the man in the cowboy hat produced two more cans of soda. For a second Stanley hoped that one might be for him, but the man gave one to the guard and said the other was for the driver. "Nine hours here, and now nine hours back," the guard grumbled. "What a day." Stanley thought about the long, miserable bus ride and felt a little sorry for the guard and the bus driver. The man in the cowboy hat spit sunflower seed shells into a wastepaper basket. Then he walked around the desk to Stanley. "My name is Mr. Sir," he said "Whenever you speak to me you must call me by my name, is that clear?" Stanley hesitated. "Uh, yes, Mr. Sir," he said, though he couldn't imagine that was really the man's name. "You're not in the Girl Scouts anymore," Mr. Sir said.

Stanley had to remove his clothes in front of Mr. Sir, who made sure he wasn't hiding anything. He was then given two sets of clothes and a towel. Each set consisted of a long-sleeve orange jumpsuit, an orange T-shirt, and yellow socks. Stanley wasn't sure if the socks had been yellow originally. He was also given white sneakers, an orange cap, and a canteen made of heavy plastic, which unfortunately was empty. The cap had a piece of cloth sewn on the back of it, for neck protection.

Stanley got dressed. The clothes smelled like soap. Mr. Sir told him he should wear one set to work in and one set for relaxation. Laundry was done every three days. On that day his work clothes would be washed. Then the other set would become his work clothes, and he would get clean clothes to wear while resting. "You are to dig one hole each day, including Saturdays and Sundays. Each hole must be five feet deep, and five feet across in every direction. Your shovel is your measuring stick. Breakfast is served at 4:30." Stanley must have looked surprised, because Mr. Sir went on to explain that they started early to avoid the

hottest part of the day. "No one is going to baby-sit you," he added. "The longer it takes you to dig, the longer you will be out in the sun. If you dig up anything interesting, you are to report it to me or any other counselor. When you finish, the rest of the day is yours." Stanley nodded to show he understood. "This isn't a Girl Scout camp," said Mr. Sir.

He checked Stanley's backpack and allowed him to keep it. Then he led Stanley outside into the blazing heat. "Take a good look around you," Mr. Sir said. "What do you see?" Stanley looked out across the vast wasteland. The air seemed thick with heat and dirt. "Not much," he said, then hastily added, "Mr. Sir." Mr. Sir laughed.

"You see any guard towers?"

"No."

"How about an electric fence?"

"No, Mr. Sir."

"There's no fence at all, is there?"

"No, Mr. Sir."

"You want to run away?" Mr. Sir asked him. Stanley looked back at him, unsure what he meant. "If you want to run away, go ahead, start running. I'm not going to stop you." Stanley didn't know what kind of game Mr. Sir was playing. "I see you're looking at my gun. Don't worry. I'm not going to shoot you." He tapped his holster. "This is for yellow-spotted lizards. I wouldn't waste a bullet on you."

"I'm not going to run away," Stanley said.

"Good thinking," said Mr. Sir.

"Nobody runs away from here. We don't need a fence. Know why? Because we've got the only water for a hundred miles. You want to run away? You'll be buzzard food in three days." Stanley could see some kids dressed in orange and carrying shovels dragging themselves toward the tents. "You thirsty?" asked Mr. Sir.

"Yes, Mr. Sir," Stanley said gratefully.

"Well, you better get used to it. You're going to be thirsty for the next eighteen months."

TLHT retrieve information about a setting

Read chapter two, three and four. Can you retrieve any more information about Camp Green Lake?

What is Camp Green lake actually like? Use your reading skills to retrieve information about Camp Green lake from chapter 2,3 and 4. Can you add anything else to your list?

Retrieve

To create an image of a setting

Using the information you have retrieved from reading chapter 1 – 4, create an accurate drawing of Camp Green Lake.

Retrieve

The following features have been mentioned in the chapters you have read. Look at the images and see how you can include these in your own images of Camp Green Lake. Add colour using a medium of your choice: colouring pencils, paint, pastels.











Learning objective: To generate language to describe a setting.

Have I used the images and texts to generate language?

Have I annotated my image with carefully selected language?

Have I described the colours, textures, feel of the setting?

We know that selecting language is an important writing skill. The words we select as authors help our readers to visualise clear images in their minds.

You have created an image of what Camp Green lake actually looks like and now we need to generate and gather language to describe this setting with words.

Task one:

- 1. Stick your Camp Green lake image in the centre of a double page (just like you did for task 3 last week)
- 2. Look carefully at the images of key features found in this setting.
- 3. What words could you use to describe these parts of the setting? Focus not only on what can be seen but also colours, textures and shapes.
- 4. Annotate your Camp Green lake image with carefully selected word choices.













Task two:

Generate language using text.

- 1.Look back at chapters 1,2,3 and 4.
- 2. What language has the author selected to help create the setting? Can you magpie any of these words?
- 3. Annotate your image of Camp Green lake with these words.

Task three:

Generate language using other forms of writing.

- 1. Read through the following extracts which provide descriptions of what a lake bed is actual like.
- 2. What language choices have the authors selected to help create the setting? Can you magpie any of these words?
- 3. Annotate your image of Camp Green lake with these words.

We found, instead a shallow depression of sunbaked mud, stained by alkali and surrounded by a waste of sand bathed in streaming heat-waves. We plodded across the lake bed, walking on hot sun-cracked mud resembling blocks of beige broken ice in an arctic sea.

The cruel sun beat down, it's one malevolent eye unblinking, and the sky was it's co-conspirator with not even a wisp of cloud to soften the harsh rays. The lizards took shelter in the shadows of the rocks where the sand was not hot enough to roast them, but there was no shade large enough for us. Each step sunk into the searing sand, the air was thick and hazy, each breath like drowning in larva.

The sun was still red and large: the sky above cloudless, and light blue glaze poured over baking clay: but close over the ground a dirty grey haze hovered. As they followed the lane towards the sea they came to a place where, yesterday, a fair-sized spring had bubbled up by the roadside. Now it was dry. But even as they passed some water splashed out, and then it was dry again, although gurgling inwardly to itself. But the group of children were hot, far too hot to speak to one another: they sat on their ponies as loosely as possible, longing for the sea. The morning advanced. The heated air grew quite easily hotter, as if from some enormous furnace from which it could draw at will. Bullocks only shifted their stinging feet when they could bear the soil no longer: even the insects were too lethargic to pipe, the basking lizards hid themselves and panted. It was so still you could have heard the least buzz a mile off. Not a naked fish would willingly move his tail. The ponies advanced because they must. The children ceased even to think.

Year 6 - Task five - writing focus - planning (30 minutes)

Over the last two weeks we have:

- Predicted what Camp Green Lake looks like and have described this using carefully selected language and phrases.
- Read the actual description of Camp Green Lake from the first few chapters and have created an image of this setting.
- Generated and gathered language to describe the setting.

Now we are going to use all of our knowledge to plan a piece of writing based on Stanley's bus journey.

On a timeline plan the main events and emotions that Stanley goes on whilst he is on his 9 hour bus journey.

Think about:

What would be going through his mind during different points of his journey?

Is he enjoying the journey - bored/in pain?

What is he doing to pass the time?

What can he see through the windows of the bus?

What are his opinions about the other people on the bus - the driver, the guard?

Who might he be thinking about on his way to Camp Green lake - family?

What did he think Camp green lake might be like – use the image from your predictions to help you?

What is Camp Green lake like when he first arrives?

What can he see when he looks around this new setting?

How does he feel at this moment?

Start your writing when Stanley has just started his 9 hour bus journey.

End your writing when Stanley steps off the bus and sees Camp Green lake for the first time.

What happens inbetween? What goes on in Stanley's mind during this journey?

Year 6 - Task five - writing focus (1 hour and 30 minutes)

Now we are ready to start writing.

Make sure you:

- 1. Use your plan.
- 2. Use all the learning you have completed over the last two weeks.
- 3. Read the steps to success and include them all!
- 4. Make sure all your sentences make sense.
- 5. Take care with handwriting.
- 6. Redraft and edit specific paragraphs which need to be developed further.
- 7. Third edit spelling and punctuation check.

Purpose: To entertain	Audience: Year 6 children
Write Stanley's thoughts during his journey on the bus to Camp Green Lake.	
Steps to success: - Have I written in 1st person? - Have I written in present tense? - Have I thought about Stanley's emotions – used show not tell? - Have I described what Stanley thought Camp Green Lake might have looked like? - Have I described what Camp Green lake actual looks like? - Have I used a range of sentence types? - Have I used a range of punctuation? - Have I carefully selected language?	
My personal target for this piece of writing:	

All your teachers are looking forward to reading your fantastic writing. Please send us an email so we can have a read.